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TC High School (9-12) 

Monday, August 28th 

10th-12th Grades 3:00-6:00 PM 

Freshman (9)    6:00-7:00 PM 

(Pictures WILL be taken during open house) 

TC Middle School (6-8) 

Tuesday, August 29th 

5:00-7:00 PM 

(Pictures WILL be taken during open house) 

Early Childhood Special Education  

(ECSE) Open House  

Tuesday, September 5th at 11:45 am 

Tri County Elementary 

Wednesday, August 30th 

5:00-7:00 PM 

 

 

 

Tri County Area Schools cordially invites you to the 
ribbon cutting ceremony for the new Tri County  
Elementary school on Thursday, August 16th, at  
4:00 p.m.  Building tours will following the ribbon 
cutting ceremony  until 7:00 pm.   The new  
elementary is located at 21502 Kendaville Rd., 
Pierson, MI 49339, next door to the middle school. 

We hope you will all join us for this exciting event as 
we open our new building made possible by you, our 
community!  
 

“Educate • Encourage • Empower” 
 

(NO pictures during these open houses) 

Tri County Preschool 
Thursday, September 7th  

5:30-6:30 pm 
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It seems you can almost hear the buzz in the air surrounding the 2023-2024 school year.  We have not had this much excitement here at 
Tri County Area Schools since the inception of our district in the fall of 1962 or the opening of our high school in 1992.   The opening of 
the new Tri County Elementary school, and the move toward the central campus, will establish a new chapter in the great legacy of Tri 
County Area Schools.  We are excited you are a part of this legacy. 

We are so eager to see our K-5 students enter the new elementary.  Each classroom will have improved technology, new furniture, and  
lockers in the classroom.  The building is also equipped with a full library and a Specials wing with dedicated classes for STEM, Art, Mu-
sic and Gym.  Over the summer our teachers have also been preparing for a new and updated K-5 Math curriculum and a new Reading 
curriculum.  We are thrilled that as students step into this state-of-the-art education facility that we can also provide updated curricu-
lums that will improve educational outcomes.  

While the elementary is the focal point of the new central campus, we are excited about the addition of the Cafetorium at the High 
School, which is a fully acoustical auditorium that will be used for concerts and musicals.  During the day the theater seating retracts al-
lowing us to use the space as a cafeteria.  The High School will also unveil new science labs, updated carpet, and air conditioning for all 
classrooms. 

The Middle School is undergoing a major interior overall.  We are painting classrooms, installing new carpet, new student furniture, and 
the gym floor has been sanded down to its original color and will be updated with new paint, and new bleachers will be installed. 

All this work is being completed to better support Educating, Encouraging and Empowering our students.  It is our community who has 
made this vision come to life, and the students are Encouraged by your commitment to them.  Many students from every level have 
shared their appreciation and excitement that they are getting what they see other schools have.  As a community we are Empowering 
our students and we are fueled with excitement for the outcomes this school year and future years will have. 

Sincerely, 

Allen Cumings 
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 by Mikayla Schank, TC Childcare Co-Director 

When we think of summer, we think about all the adventures that can be enjoyed.  TC Summer Childcare has 
had a summer full of adventures!  TC Summer Childcare visited many businesses over the summer to learn 
about how they run.  Students got to visit Dairy Bear, BC Pizza, Leppinks, Howard City Lanes, Howard City 
Veterinarian, and so many more! And, thanks to the Croton Township Rec. Program, we also got to visit Camp 
Harvest and had a special visit from the Newaygo Police Department. 

TC Childcare got exclusive visits with local families. The Clegg Farm  
family gave students the opportunity to see how a farm operates and all 
the hard work that goes into it. The Bartholomy Family gave our kids the 
chance to see how to care for Chickens. 

The students at TC Childcare also enjoyed many hikes throughout the 
summer. Our community is surrounded by so many beautiful parks and 
nature trails. We visited the Wetland Trails, Marshall Park, Hemlock Park, Card Wildlife 
Center, Conklin Park Nature Trails and several playgrounds. 

TC Childcare has had an action-packed summer! When not on a field trip, we were putting our minds to work by 
reading, working on stem activities, cooking, building, playing games, learning about animals, and doing crafts. 
Our summer would not have been nearly as successful and adventurous if it weren't for our supportive community 
and local businesses.  

From everyone at TC Childcare, thank you! 

. 
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Dear Tri County Community, 

Welcome to the August Edition of Board Briefs. For this article, I get 
to write about something awesome! Specifically, we’re super excited 
for TC students and staff to begin the 2023-2024 school year on a 
central K-12 campus! 
 
Starting with the launch of the new Tri County Elementary, and con-
tinuing with numerous improvements for both the High School and 
Middle School, our heartfelt appreciation goes out to the community 
for their bond support in 2019, which made this central campus a  
reality.  These improvements reflect your commitment to providing 
the best possible educational opportunities for all of our children. 
 
The new elementary marks the beginning of a journey filled with  
endless possibilities for our students, teachers, and families. The  
spacious and modern classrooms are equipped with the latest  
technology in a design that encourages collaboration, critical think-
ing, and creativity. High School students will benefit from the new 
cafetorium that was creatively designed to serve not only as a  
cafeteria but also as a performing arts facility. And wait until you see 
the Middle School gym! It was installed in 1962, and although it 
served its purpose well over these last six decades, the floor was long 
overdue for a full restoration. 
 
This fall we're also looking forward to resuming “Conversations with 
Community” at all home varsity football games (weather permitting). 
We'll have a 'board table' set up with helpful information and 
handouts (such as the school calendar) etc. Please stop by to say 'Hi!' 
and share your thoughts or feedback. We'll do our best to answer any 
questions you may have, or we're more than happy to just chat. 
 
Thank you for all that you do! 
We Are TC!!! 

Sincerely, 

Jill Fennessy, President 
Board of Education 
Tri County Area Schools 

 

 
 
 
Ms. Jill Fennessy, President 

Ms. Janet Powell, Vice President 

Mr. Brian Campbell, Treasurer 

Ms. MaDonna Princer, Secretary 

Mr. Chad Bice, Trustee 

Ms. Jennifer Arnold, Trustee 

Mr. Brian Stewart, Trustee 

 
 

 
2023 Board Meeting Dates 

 August 14, 2023 

 September 12, 2023  

 October 10, 2023  

 November 14, 2023  

 December 12, 2023  

 
 

 
All-Sport Passes will be available for purchase beginning 
Wednesday, August 23rd.  Passes can be purchased from 
the high school office and at all home Varsity football 
games. 

Ticket holders will be able to attend all high school and 
middle school events, with the exception of any state 
tournament events that Tri County might host.  Senior 
citizens age 60 and over may visit both the Athletic  
Office located at the high school or the Educational  
Service Center in Sand Lake for a Lifetime Golden Age 
Pass for free admission to all school sponsored league 
events (some restrictions apply). 

Ticket Prices for Individual Events: 
Student & Adult - $5.00 ea. 
Family - $15.00 (includes 1 or 2 adults & minor  
children) 

All-Sport Ticket Prices for 2022-2023: 
Student - $50.00   
Adult - $70.00 
Family - $175.00 
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Gʑʑʆ Tʊʋʐʉʕ Aʔʇ Hʃʒʒʇʐʋʐʉ… Nʇʙ Fʃʅʇʕ Aʖ TCAS 

Educate • Encourage • Empower (E³) 

Keith Dreyer - HS Science 

Mr. Dreyer joins our High School Science dept. this fall.  He is a graduate 
of GVSU and earned his Master’s degree in Biology from the University of 
West Georgia.  Keith is also currently working towards his second Master’s 
degree in Urban Education from Davenport University.  He is delighted to 
join our staff after his experience in several different natural resource dis-
ciplines, as he feels there is no greater calling than teaching the fundamen-
tals of science to young students.  We welcome Keith to our TC family! 

Kattie Westgate - 4th Grade 

Mrs. Westgate is a familiar face here at TC!  Kattie is a former TC graduate and 
first worked for Tri County as a paraprofessional, part-time secretary and sub-
stitute teacher, all while pursuing her teaching degree.  She begins her teaching 
career teaching 4th grade here at Tri County.   Kattie earned her Bachelor’s de-
gree in Elementary Education, with minors in English Language Arts and Inte-
grated Science from Ferris State University.  Kattie looks forward to continuing 
the great existing relationships she has built with staff and students and is ex-
cited to build new ones with her 4th grade students and families!  Welcome 
home Kattie! 

Colleen Heyboer - MS Math 

Ms. Heyboer will join the Math dept at our middle school and will work 
with our 6th grade students.  She comes to us by way of Northview Public 
Schools, where she taught both middle school and elementary school.  Col-
leen received Master’s degree in Educational Leadership and Bachelor of 
Science degree from Grand Valley State University.   She believes students 
are genuinely inquisitive, and her desire is to work collaboratively with 
students, parents, and staff members to continue to pursue excellence for 
all students.  Welcome to TC Colleen! 

Aaron Roskamp - HS PE/Health 

Aaron begins his teaching career here at Tri County, taking over the PE/
Health classes at the high school.  Mr. Roskamp earned his Bachelor’s 
degree in Secondary Health and Physical Education from Central Michi-
gan University.  He also brings his experiences from working with young 
people at Camp Blodgett Summer Camp, and as an assistant football 
coach at Sparta High School, where he did his student teaching.  Aaron 
looks forward to getting involved in the Tri County community in ways 
that he can make a positive impact.  Welcome to TC Mr. Roskamp! 

Joe Larson - Tech Support Specialist 

Joe Larson joins our Technology Dept. as a Technology Support Specialist.  
Joe is a former TC graduate and comes back to us after serving 20 years in 
the U.S. Navy, where he received numerous awards for his service.  Along 
with his knowledge of computer software and technology, Joe brings with 
him a professional demeanor and strong problem-solving skills.  We are 
excited to welcome Joe back to Tri County. 

Daniel France - MS Special Education 

Mr. France comes to Tri County by way of Georgia, where he taught 
Special Education.  He will join the Middle School Special Education 
team, where he will work with 8th grade students.  Dan is also a football 
fan, having played at Michigan State University, and professional foot-
ball for 4 years before taking his passion into the classroom.  He de-
scribes himself as enthusiastic and resourceful with a commitment to 
social and academic growth of each student.  Dan is looking forward to 
forging meaningful relationships and two-way trust with students and 
parents.  Our TC family welcomes Dan! 

Renee Scheuneman - 1st Grade 

Ms. Scheuneman joins our 1st grade team at Tri County Elemen-
tary.  She has a Master’s degree in Early Childhood Education and a 
Bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education, with minors in Lan-
guage Arts and Integrated Sciences.  Before coming to TC, Renee 
owned and operated an in-home Early Childhood Program.  She 
also spent time teaching 1st grade for Lakeview Community Schools 

and also in Fayette, NC.  Through her experiences, Ms.Scheuneman 

has become a passionate, creative, and effective teacher.  We are 

excited to welcome Renee into our Viking family ! 

Jamie Harkness - HS/MS Behavior Interventionist 

Mrs. Harkness joins our TC team as the HS/MS Behavior Interventionist.  She 
comes to us from Newaygo Public Schools where she taught school for 23 years.  
Jamie earned her Masters degree from Central Michigan University.  Jamie  
describes herself as a very efficient, enthusiastic, and motivated, and looks  
forward to sharing her leadership and vast experience to help the students and 
staff here at Tri County.  We’re excited to have Jamie join our TC family! 
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Paraprofessional Staff for 2023-2024  

         Tri County Elementary     Middle School   High School    
Jama Ryan  Amanda Schmitz    Jenny Barrett    Leanne Kroll 
Terri Matulis  Waverly Burns    Meranda Drouin   Casey Callender 
Jamie Rose  Deanna Goodwill    Melanie Johnson   Tanya Fields 
Hollie Keech  Ashli Craft     Rebecca Verburg   Amber Kent 
Jessica Henandez Chris Schaub      
Melissa Hammonds Danelle Goodwill        
Michelle Poulsen Sarah Deiterman    Edgerton Bldg    
Lacey Elton  Danyelle Horton    Susan Empie - Preschool 
Kimberly Kulak Alayna Merlington    Angela Losinger - Preschool 
Kailey Grospin May Shepard     Erin Dewey - Preschool 
Jonell Puff  Jasmine Goodwill    Stephanie Brott - Preschool 
Pollianna Kaltz Sienna Postelwait    Paige Collins - ECSE 
Kristy McCarrick Morgan Rhoades    Mariah Smith - Preschool/ECSE 
Ramey Tobias  Kelly Fankhauser    Cassondra Bennett - Preschool 
 

Food Service Staff for 2023-2024 

Tri County Elementary    Middle School    High School 
Renee Rhoades     Alice Jones     Dena Mayes 
Dana Luke      Michelle Bills     Maja Mulnix 
Lisa Merchant      Karen Brimmer    Helen Cooper 
LuAnn Ebenhoh     Kami Fleese     Deb Smith 
Kristina Main            Tabitha McNeilly 
Michelle McClure     Deb Weaver - Van/Floater   Cheri Proctor 

Deanna Smith - K-5 Behavior Interventionist 

Mrs. Smith makes the move from the classroom into the role of Behavior 
Interventionist for our K-5 elementary building, after having teaching in 
the classroom for the past 15 years.  Deanna began her career here at Tri 
County as a Preschool and the 1st grade teacher.  Deanna earned her Bache-
lor of Science degree from Western Michigan University, with several en-
dorsements.  We look forward to Deanna’s expertise as she moves into this 
new role working with our students and staff. 

Gʑʑʆ Tʊʋʐʉʕ Aʔʇ Hʃʒʒʇʐʋʐʉ… Nʇʙ Fʃʅʇʕ Aʖ TCAS 
Hannah Loucks - MS English Language Arts 

Hannah Loucks says that as future educator, student learning is very important 
to her, sharing that not only should students learn in her classroom, but she 
strives to inspire them to be life-long learners.  Hannah will join the Middle 
School English dept, where she will teach 7th grade English.  She earned her 
Bachelor of Science degree from Ferris State University, where she also ran for 
the Women’s Cross Country and Track teams.  Hannah is anxious to share her 
positive attitude and drive to make all student feel welcome.   
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 Tʢɔ Cʝʦnʤɨ CʕɵldcʋȾɏ 
Tri County Child Care programs are now taking enrollments for before and/or after school care.  Child 
Care is offered at Tri County Elementary and Tri County Middle School. 

Monday through Friday 
6:00 am until school starts /After school to 6:00 pm 

AM - $9 per session, $3/add. Child  

PM - $9 per session, $3/add. Child 

AM/PM same day - $16 per day 

AM/PM same day - $13 total cost for each additional child 

For more information visit our website at www.tricountyschools.com. 

School Delay Program Hours 
When school has a delayed start before 6:00 a.m., TC Child Care will be open starting at 7:30 am to 
receive students.  If delayed after 6:00 a.m. childcare will remain open until the start of school.  This 
option is available even if you do not use TC Child Care on the regular basis.  Parents wishing to use this 
service must have all required paperwork completed and on file prior to using this service.  Cost for the 
School Delay Program is $14.00 for one child, $5.00 for each additional. 
 
Scheduled Early Release Program 
TC Child Care will be running Early Release Day childcare for school aged children (5-12) at Tri County 

Elementary and Tri County Middle School during the school year, for each of the scheduled early release 

days.  Parents will be required to register separately to attend this program. The cost for the program is 

$25.00 for the 1st child, and $21.00 per child for each additional child.  A non-refundable deposit of 

$10.00 will be required per child/per date.  This $10.00 fee will be added to the child care account upon 

requesting care.  For more information or questions contact Mikayla Schank, program director, at 

mschank@tricountyschools.com or visit www.tricountyschools.com. 
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TELEVISION 
WZZM TV     ¨     Wood TV8      ¨     WWMT     ¨     Newschannel 3 

  

We are pleased to share that Tri County Area Schools is participating in the National School Lunch and Breakfast programs 
for the 2023-2024 school year.  ALL TRI COUNTY AREA SCHOOL students enrolled can receive a healthy breakfast and 
lunch everyday FREE OF CHARGE.  This is a tremendous benefit for our Viking families. 

Information regarding menus, household survey, viewing lunch accounts, and policies can be found by visiting our website 
at www.tricountyschools.com, and click on the lunch menu link. 

EMERGENCY CLOSING INFORMATION 

In clement weather, hazardous road conditions, power outages or other incidents may require the closing of school.  However, 
there are strict state requirements on the number of hours of education for public school students.  The state provides up to 30 
hours for inclement weather/emergency closing.  We are required to make up any additional hours.  With student safety as our 
first priority, every effort is made to avoid school closings when possible. In bad weather, the decision to close school is made  
after: 

· Road conditions are tested by the District Transportation Department, 
· Weather conditions are examined (weather advisories, storm patterns, temperature, etc.), 
· Montcalm County Road Commission’s ability to plow area roads is determined, and 
· The condition of school driveways and parking lots are assessed. 

The Superintendent closes school based on the severity of these items coupled with our ability to transport our students safely. 

When the District closes school or releases students early, we send out a robocall and email to all parents, notify the local TV 
news stations, and post closing information to our district social media outlets and our district website homepage.  Please do not 
call your child’s school. 

Inclement Weather Guidelines 

There are several principles that guide our decision-making with regard to school closings.  First and foremost, is the safety of our 
students and staff. 

On days when inclement weather occurs, we try our best to make the call by 5:00 a.m. to provide as much time as possible for 
families to be notified so that arrangements may be made for childcare, etc.  Once the decision is made to cancel school we inform 
parents via our robocall system, email, local TV stations, our website and Facebook/Instagram pages.  Decisions regarding school 
closings due to snow and ice are made after TCAS transportation staff make a recommendation regarding the ability of our buses 
and drivers to safely conduct their routes.  It is possible that main roads will be drivable while our many miles of unpaved roads 
are not.  We will close school if the air temperature with wind chill is expected to be at or below -20 degrees Fahrenheit while  
students are waiting for the bus or walking to school.  As always, we encourage our students to dress in layers to protect them-
selves from the cold. 
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The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), a Federal law, 
requires that Tri County Area Schools (the “District”), with certain 
exceptions, obtain your written consent prior to the disclosure of 
personally identifiable information from your child’s education records.  
However, Tri County Area Schools may disclose appropriately designated 
“directory information” without written consent, unless you have advised 
the District to the contrary in accordance with District procedures.  The 
primary purpose of directory information is to allow the District to 
include information from your child’s education records in certain school 
publications.  Examples include:  A playbill, showing your student’s role 
in a drama production; The annual yearbook; Honor roll or other 
recognition lists; Graduation programs; and Sports activity sheets, such 
as for wrestling, showing weight and height of team members. 

Directory information, which is information that is generally not 
considered harmful or an invasion of privacy if released, can also be 
disclosed to outside organizations without a parent’s prior written 
consent.  Outside organizations include, but are not limited to, companies 
that manufacture class rings or publish yearbooks.  In addition, two 
federal laws require local educational agencies (LEAs) receiving 
assistance under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, as 
amended (ESEA) to provide military recruiters, upon request, with the 
following information – names, addresses and telephone listings – unless 
parents have advised the LEA that they do not want their student’s 
information disclosed without their prior written consent.  [Note:  
These laws are Section 9528 of the ESEA (20 U.S.C. § 7908) and 
10 U.S.C. § 503(c).]   

If you do not want Tri County Area Schools to disclose any or all of the 
types of information designated below as directory information from your 
child’s education records without your prior written consent, you must 
notify the District in writing by September 15, 2023.  For a list of 
information designated by Tri County Area Schools as directory 
information please visit www.tricountyschools.com. 

  
Asbestos Management Program 

This notice is to inform you that state-approved asbestos  
inspection and management plans exist for all buildings in the school dis-
trict.  These plans are in each building’s main office and are available for 
review. 

The management plan contains information regarding the  
location of all asbestos-containing materials, the condition of  
the material, and the specific location of any remaining materials. 

Detailed re-inspections occur every three years and periodic  
surveillance is performed every six months.  These inspections have con-
firmed that all known asbestos is properly sealed and has not deteriorated 
so as to cause a safety concern.  Our treatment of remaining asbestos is in 
conformity with all Environmental Protection Agency guidelines. 

Notice for Directory Information Disclosure 
State of Michigan law requires that schools that may apply 
pesticides on school property must provide an annual advisory 
to parents or guardians of students attending the facility. 

Please be advised that the Tri County Area Schools utilizes all 
suitable techniques in total pest management with the intent 
of preventing pests from reaching unacceptable levels or to 
reduce an existing populations to an acceptable level.  Pest 
management techniques emphasize sanitation, pest exclusion, 
and biological controls.  One of the objectives is to reduce or 
eliminate the need for pesticides to be utilized. 

As required by State of Michigan law,  advance notice of the 
application of a pesticide, other than a bait or gel formulation, 
will be given 48 hours before the application.  Please note that 
notification is not given for the use of sanitizer, germicides, 
disinfectants or anti-microbial cleaners.  In certain emergen-
cies, such as an infestation of stinging insects, pesticides may 
be applied without prior notice to prevent injury to students, 
but parents/guardians will be notified following any such ap-
plication.   

Advance notification of pesticide applications, other than 
listed above, will be given by using two methods.  The first 
method required by law is the posting at entrances to your 
child’s school.  The second method we will use is the posting in 
a public common area of the school.   

Parents are also entitled to received this notice by mail, post-
marked 3 days before the application.  If you would like to be 
notified by mail, please contact Thomas Phinney, Operations 
Director, at 616-636-5454.   

Pesticide Control Act 

A complete list of annual notices and other policies can be 
found on the District’s website at www.tricountyschools.com 

Annual Education Reports 

The Michigan Department of Education requires all schools to 
publish an annual report to inform the residents about the sta-
tus of their schools. This report provides detailed information 
on student assessment results, Adequate Yearly Progress  
results, teacher qualification information, and the state results 
for the National Assessment of Educational Progress.  
 
You can view Tri County Area Schools Annual Education  
Reports by vising our website at www.tricountyschools.com.  

Other Annual Notices 
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What is a personal curriculum?   
The personal curriculum (PC) is a process to modify  
specific Michigan Merit Curriculum (MMC) high school 
credit requirements and/or content expectations based on 
the individual  learning needs of a student.  It is  
designed to serve students who want to accelerate or go 
beyond the MMC requirements and students who need to 
individualize learning requirements to meet the MMC re-
quirements. 
 
Who may request a personal curriculum?   
· The parent or guardian of a student for whom a per-

sonal curriculum is sought 
· The student, if the student is of the age of majority 
· An emancipated minor 
· A teacher who is currently teaching the student (who 

currently teaches in, or whose expertise is in, a subject 
area proposed to be modified by the PC, or who is de-
termined by the principal to have qualifications other-
wise relevant to developing a PC), 

· A school counselor or school employee qualified to act 
in a counseling role. 

 
When may a personal curriculum be requested?   
If the student has an Individualized Education Program 
(IEP), the personal curriculum request may be submitted 
prior to 9th grade, although any resulting PC may not be 
implemented until the onset of 9th grade.  The earliest 
submission timeline for all other PC requests is after the 
student has completed 9th grade.  If the parent/guardian/
student is interested in more information on the PC op-
tion, or would like to make a request for a PC, please con-
tact Melissa Clegg, Special Education Director, at 231-937-
4391, or email mclegg@tricountyschools.com. 

Right to Request Personal Curriculum 

It shall continue to be the policy of the Tri County Area Schools to comply with all 
federal laws and regulations prohibiting discrimination, and with all require-
ments and regulations of the U.S. Department of Education.  It is the policy 
(Neola 2260) of the Tri County Area Schools Board of Education does not dis-
criminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including sexual orien-
tation, or transgender identity), disability, age (except as authorized by law), reli-
gion, military status, ancestry, or genetic information (collectively, “Protected 
Classes”) in it’s educational programs or activities. 

The Board also does not discriminate on the basis of Protected Classes in its em-
ployment policies and practices as they relate to students, and does not tolerate 
harassment of any kind. 

Equal educational opportunities shall be available to all students, without regard 
to the Protected Classes, age (unless age is a factor necessary to the normal opera-
tion or the achievement of any legitimate objective of the program/activity), place 
of residence within the boundaries of the District, or social or economic back-
ground, to learn through the curriculum offered in this District.  Educational pro-
grams shall be designed to meet the varying needs of all students. 

Any person having inquiries concerning the Tri County Area Schools compliance 
with the regulations implementing Title IX or Section 504 is directed to contact 
the District’s Compliance Offiicers: 

Melissa Clegg, Special Education Dir  Joe Williams, MS Principal 
231-937-4391     231-937-4318 
412 E. Edgerton St    21350 Kendaville Rd. 
Howard City, MI  49329   Howard City, MI  49329 
mclegg@tricountyschools.com  jwilliams@tricountyschools.com 

Nondiscrimination Notice—Title IX and 504 

Tri County Upholds CIPA Policy 

The Children’s Internet Protection Act (CIPA) requires 
schools and libraries to certify that they are enforcing a 
policy of internet safety that includes measures to block 
or filter Internet access for both minors and adults to cer-
tain visual depictions.  References to CIPA are available 
on our website with the District Technology Plan, under 
Electronic Information Access and Use Policy, and on the 
website under Our District/District Policies and Notices. 

In order to protect students and employees who choose not to use tobacco from an 
environment noxious to them and potentially damaging to their health, the Board 
prohibits the use of tobacco on District premises (owned or leased), in District ve-
hicles, at all school-sponsored events and in all school buildings owned and/or op-
erated by the District. 

For the purpose of this policy, “use of tobacco product” means any of the following: 
the carrying by a person of a lighted cigar, cigarette, pipe, or other lighted smoking 
devices; the inhaling or chewing of a tobacco product; the placing of a tobacco 
product within a person’s mouth; and/or the smoking of electronic, “vapor,” or 
other substitute forms of cigarettes, clove cigarettes or other lighted smoking de-
vices for burning tobacco or any other substance. 

Tobacco companies/products may not sponsor any school activity. 

The complete Board policy (Neola 7434) is available through our website at 
www.tricountyschools.com. 

Tobacco Use/Products on School Grounds 
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ORGANIZATION 

Varsity Football 
Fri Aug 25 Comstock Park (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Sept 1  Reed City  (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Sept 8  Grant   (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Sept 15  Newaygo   (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Sept 22  Morley Stanwood (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Sept 29 Central Mont.* (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Oct 6  Big Rapids  (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Oct 13  Chippewa Hills (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Oct 20  Belding            (TBD) 7:00 pm 
 (*Homecoming is Sept 29 game)                                             

Varsity Volleyball - Girls 
Fri Aug 18  Fremont (Dig Pink) (A) 8:30 am 
Tue Aug 22  Big Rapids  (A) 7:00 pm 
Tue Aug 29 White Cloud  (H) 7:00 pm 
Tue Sept 5  Chip Hills  (A) 7:00 pm 
Sat Sept 9  Big Rapids Invite (A) TBA 
Tue Sept 12 Central Montcalm (H) 7:00 pm 
Sat Sept 16  Morley Stanwood Inv (A) TBA 
Tue Sept 19  Kent City  (A) 7:00 pm 
Tue Sept 26 Grant   (H) 7:00 pm 
Thur Sept 28  Morley Stanwood (A) 7:00 pm 
Tue  Oct 3  Lakeview  (H) 7:00 pm 
Sat Oct 7  Kent City (Dig Pink) (A) TBA 
Tue Oct 10  Reed City  (A) 7:00 pm 

Home (H)    Away (A) 

For all other sports related info and schedules, please visit 
our Tri County our website or TC Athletics Facebook page. 

Varsity Boys Soccer 
Wed Aug 16  Fremont  (H) 4:30 pm 
Sat Aug 19  Oakridge Tourn (A) 9:00 am 
Mon Aug 21  Greenville  (H) 6:00 pm 
Wed Aug 23  Grant   (A) 4:30 pm 
Sat Aug 26  Durand   (A) TBA 
Wed Aug 30 Newaygo  (H) 4:30 pm 
Wed Sept 6  Reed City  (H) TBA 
Mon Sept 11 Muskegon  (H) 4:30 pm 
Wed Sept 13 Kent City  (H) 4:30 pm 
Mon Sept 18  Lakeview  (A) 4:30 pm 
Wed Sept 20 Big Rapids  (H) 4:30 pm 
Wed Sept 27 Chippewa Hills (H) 4:30 pm 
Mon Oct 2  Round 1 CSAA Tou (A) TBA 
Wed Oct 4  Round 2 CSAA Tour (A) TBA 
Fri Oct 6  CSAA Final Round (A) TBA 
Fri Oct 9  Hart   (H) 5:30 pm 

Varsity Boys & Girls Cross Country 
Fri Aug 25  Open @ So Christian (A) TBA 
Sat Sept 9  Open @ Ferris  (A) TBA 
Sat Sept 16  Ludington Inv  (A) TBA 
Tue Sept 19  Reed City (HS & MS) (A) TBA 
Sat Sept 23 Cadillac Inv  (A) TBA 
Tue Oct 3  White Cloud (HS & MS) (A) TBA 
Sat Oct 7  Open @ Portage West (A) TBA 
Fri Oct 13  Montabella Inv (A) TBA 
Tue Oct 17  Big Rapids  (A) TBA 
Sat Oct 21  Pre-Regional Meet (A) TBA 
 

Tue Oct 17  Newaygo  (H) 7:00 pm 
Sat Oct 21  Kent City (CSAA Tou) (A) TBA 
Sat Oct 28  Cent Mont Invite (A) 9:00 am 

Varsity Girls Golf 
Fri Aug 18  Newaygo   (A) 9:00 am 
Wed Aug 30  Chip Hills  (A) 9:00 am 
Wed Sept 6  Big Rapids  (A) 9:00 am 
Tue Sept 12  Grant   (A) 9:00 am 
Thur Sept 21  Lakeview  (A) 9:00 am 
Tue Sept 26  CSAA Championship (A) 9:00 am 

Michigan Sports Radio will be broadcasting Tri County sporting events again this year.  Catch all the live game action by tuning into Michigan Sports Radio 
at https://michigansportsradio.com/.   Just visit their website for broadcast schedules. 


